Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF STATE
Division of Historical Resources
Amended FAR Application Cycle 2023 Notice:

The Bureau of Historic Preservation of the Florida Department of State announced the availability of application forms for designation as a 2023 Florida Main Street community on June 1, 2023.

The original due date for Florida Main Street applications was scheduled for September 1, 2023, at 5:00 p.m., EST.  Notice is hereby given that the application due date has been extended due to anticipated impacts of Hurricane Idalia.  The new electronic application filing due date is Friday, September 8, 2023, by 5:00 p.m., EST.  The requested eight hardcopy applications must be postmarked by Friday, September 8, 2023, for delivery to the Florida Main Street Program, R.A. Gray Building, 4th Floor, 500 South Bronough Street, Tallahassee, Florida, 32399-0250.

Please contact FloridaMainStreet@DOS.myflorida.com or Garrett Walsh, Florida Main Street Program Assistant, at 850-245-6346, with any questions or comments.
